
Dear Mr. Duclos and Members of the Treasury Board:
On September 21, 2020 we wrote to you as women who are Indigenous and non-

Indigenous community leaders in science, medicine, law and environmental protection to ask 
you to stop funding new nuclear reactors. Canada is a member of an international nuclear 
waste treaty and has a legal obligation to minimize generation of radioactive waste. Federal 
funding for new nuclear reactors would be an abnegation of this treaty obligation.

Today we are joined by women colleagues from all provinces and territories 
in Canada and several Indigenous communities. We strongly urge you to reject new 
nuclear reactors, called “SMRs.” They are being promoted to your government as a silver 
bullet to address the climate emergency.  This is a false notion.

 In fact, SMRs prevent swift, effective action to address the climate 
emergency. SMRs are many years away from production. They would take far too 
long to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. They suck money and attention away from 
inexpensive low-carbon technologies that are ready to deploy now.

Solar and wind power are already the cheapest and fastest-growing 
electricity sources in the world. A 2018 Deloitte report, “Global Renewable Energy 
Trends: Solar and Wind Move from Mainstream to Preferred” concluded: “Solar and wind 
power recently crossed a new threshold, moving from mainstream to preferred energy sources 
across much of the globe”. The report noted that solar and wind power enhance electrical 
grids. It also pointed out that intermittency is no longer a concern owing to rapid advances in 
storage technology. Canada should fund much wider deployment of solar and wind power.

More funding for energy efficiency and energy conservation would also be a 
much better use of tax dollars than handouts to the nuclear industry. The 2018 
report presented by the Generation Energy Council to Canada’s Minister of Natural 
Resources found that: “Canada’s greatest opportunities to save money, cut 
greenhouse gas emissions and create jobs can be found in slashing energy waste. 
Fully one-third of our Paris emissions commitment could be achieved by 
improving energy efficiency.” 

We urge you to say “no” to the nuclear industry that is asking for billions of dollars 
in taxpayer funds to subsidize a dangerous, highly-polluting and expensive technology 
that we don’t need. Instead, put more money into renewables, energy efficiency and 
energy conservation. This will create many thousands of jobs and quickly reduce 
greenhouse gas emissions.

We must never forget that the main product of nuclear reactors — in 
terms of planetary impact — is deadly, radioactive poisons that remain 
hazardous to all life on earth for hundreds of thousands of years. The 
electricity they produce for a few short decades is but a minor by-product. There is no 
proven safe method for keeping radioactive waste out of the environment of living 
things for hundreds of thousands of years.

We urge you to bring this matter to the attention of your Cabinet colleagues, 
and stop all government support and taxpayer funding for so-called small 
modular nuclear reactors.
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Funding for new nuclear reactors is a serious mistake  
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Yours sincerely,


